
What you need to 

know about...... 

The better your 

diabetes and blood 
pressure is controlled 
the less likely you are to 
develop retinopathy 

It is very important to 
attend screening 
appointments to detect 
any problems early 

Laser treatment is 
very effective 

Diabetic retinopathy 

'Retinopathy' means 
disease of the retina. The 
retina is the light-
sensitive part of the eye.1 

Diabetes can damage the 
linings of some of the 
smafl blood vessels in the 
retina, so that they 
become weakened and 
may let blood leak out. 

It is impossible for you to 
know this because it does 
not affect your eyesight 
at all. The doctor or 
optometrist can see 
these early signs of 
diabetic damage as little 
red dots on the retina. 

Early diabetic retinopathy 
does not need any 
treatment because it does 
not affect your eyesight 
at this stage. It can "be 
prevented from getting 
worse and the treatment' 
is to improve your 
diabetes control. 

the less likely you are to 
develop retinopathy. 

High blood pressure can 
also cause similar 
changes. Treating high 
blood pressure has also 
been shown to help 
prevent eyes from 
worsening. 

If the retinopathy is in 
the central part of the 
retina, which is used for 
reading, then a close 
watch will be kept on it 
and you may have an 
appointment at more 
frequent intervals. If it is 
not in the central part 
you will probably still be 
seen once a year. 

It is very important that 
you attend for your 
screening appointments. 

If it gets worse, you will 
be seen more often as it 
could threaten your 
eyesight. 

Very few people go blind 
from diabetic eye disease 
these days, as laser 
treatment is very 
effective at preventing 
blindness. 

The better your 
diabetes is controlled 

main points 

1    Diabetes can damage 
the small blood 
vessels in the eye 


